
 

 
 

OSU Faculty Senate News 
 February 9, 2022 – Correction  

 
Student Bill of Rights 
The below was incorrectly published in the February 9, 2022 Faculty Senate Newsletter. 

Apologies for any confusion this may have caused. 

On December 9, 2021, students representing the ASOSU Office of Advocacy 

presented a request to the Faculty Senate to require the addition of the 
Student Bill of Rights on all course syllabi; Faculty Senators approved this 
request.  

 By including the Student Bill of Rights in course syllabi, students felt that it: 
• Reinforces the concept of a syllabus acting as a written agreement 

between faculty and students 
• Protects students and faculty 
• Reminds faculty of their responsibility to follow their syllabus 

• Improves course transparency and clarity 
• Demonstrates OSU’s  commitment to student success 

 
Please ensure that the entire Student Bill of Rights appears on all syllabi – 

linking is not acceptable. 
 

 
Below is the corrected version: 

On December 9, 2021, students representing the ASOSU Office of Advocacy 
presented a request to the Faculty Senate to require the addition of the 

Student Bill of Rights on all course syllabi; Faculty Senators approved this 
request.  

 By including the Student Bill of Rights in course syllabi, students felt that it: 
• Reinforces the concept of a syllabus acting as a written agreement 

between faculty and students 

• Protects students and faculty 
• Reminds faculty of their responsibility to follow their syllabus 

• Improves course transparency and clarity 
• Demonstrates OSU’s  commitment to student success 

 

Please ensure that the Student Bill of Rights is referenced on all syllabi as 
indicated below:  

Student Bill of Rights: OSU has twelve established student 
rights. They include due process in all university disciplinary 

processes, an equal opportunity to learn, and grading in 
accordance with the course syllabus: 
https://asosu.oregonstate.edu/advocacy/rights.” 

 

https://senate.oregonstate.edu/sites/senate.oregonstate.edu/files/2022-02/student_bill_of_rights.pdf
https://senate.oregonstate.edu/sites/senate.oregonstate.edu/files/2022-02/student_bill_of_rights.pdf
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fasosu.oregonstate.edu%2Fadvocacy%2Frights&data=04%7C01%7Cvickie.nunnemaker%40oregonstate.edu%7C781c717fabc244c7483a08d9ecd77b60%7Cce6d05e13c5e4d6287a84c4a2713c113%7C0%7C0%7C637801232501653327%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=F5FRcvJYXgFIJMvEoh2tccH%2Fl3jwdgw4GQ6yb8whVL0%3D&reserved=0


Information about the Faculty Senate is available online at https://senate.oregonstate.edu/. 

If you have questions about the above item or need additional information, you may contact 

Vickie Nunnemaker at vickie.nunnemaker@oregonstate.edu, 541-737-6268 or send an 

email with a Subject line of FS Newsletter to faculty.senate@oregonstate.edu. 
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